CHAIR’S PANEL at 4.45 pm on 9th March 2006

Present:
Cllr Ms C Smith-Haynes


Cllr G Titcombe

P. Chaplin, Development Control Manager

1.
KET/2006/0025 -
12 Tentsmuir Close, Kettering




First floor side extension and conservatory to rear
The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  

Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  The issues identified in the Report were considered.  An explanation in response to the third party comment about car parking provision was given by the Officer, i.e. there remained room for off-street parking and this complied with the policy.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers.

2. KET/2005/0082 – 
4 Stable Yard, Loddington




Single storey rear extension to dining room

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and the objector’s comments.  Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  Issues identified in the Report, affect on character of area, on the dwelling, setting of listed buildings and residential amenity were explained.  The height and potential overshadowing of the proposal was explained in terms of how such things are assessed (45° test).  The Panel were of the view that further consideration be given to the impact on the neighbour.

The Panel said that the decision should be referred to Committee

3.
KET/2005/0117 -
14 Cavendish Close, Barton Seagrave




Proposed single storey rear extension and rear dormer windows in attic room

The Panel were given information from the Officer’s Report and shown plans and photos from the file or back history file.  They also read the comments from objectors from Nos. 65 and 67 Grosvenor Way.  Their objections were considered as the Officer explained that the separation distance from the proposed rear dormers to these neighbours dwellings was approximately 25 m.  The Panel were made aware that the proposed roof lights did not require planning permission.  Public realm street scene was not affected.

The Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers.
The Meeting closed at 5.45 pm after discussion of other work related matters.
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